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DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION 
COMMISSION ORDER 

 

Division/Bureau/Office 

Planning, Programming and Modal Division 

Office of Systems Planning Order No. PPM-2013-26 

Submitted by Craig Markley Phone No. 515-239-1027 Meeting Date November 13, 2012 

Title Revitalize Iowa’s Sound Economy (RISE) Application – Story City (Delegation) 
   

DISCUSSION/BACKGROUND: 

 

The city of Story City submitted a RISE Local Development application in the September 2012 

round requesting a grant to assist in construction of an approximately 715-foot extension of 

Precision Parkway located on the southeast side of town. This project is necessary to provide access 

to three lots totaling more than 26 acres for industrial and manufacturing purposes. This project is 

anticipated to be completed by December 2013. 

 

The evaluation and rating for the project will be discussed. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PROPOSAL/ACTION RECOMMENDATION: 

 

It is recommended the Commission, based on the capital investment commitment and potential for future 

job creation, award a RISE grant of $136,756 or up to 50 percent of the total RISE-eligible project cost, 

whichever is less, from the city share of the RISE Fund. 

                               Vote 

    Aye  Nay  Pass 

COMMISSION ACTION:   Blouin      

   Cleaveland      

   Miles      

Moved by  Seconded by  Reasner      

   Rose      

   
 

Wiley      

       Yanney      
Division 
Director 

 Legal  State Director    

 



 

 

 

PPM-2013-26 
 
 
Craig Markley, Office of Systems Planning, reviewed a RISE Local Development 
application from the city of Story City to construct an approximate 715-foot extension of 
Precision Parkway to provide access to three lots totaling more than 26 acres for 
industrial and manufacturing purposes.  Under RISE Local Development criteria the 
project received a rating of 41 points.  Total estimated project cost is $273,511 and the 
city is requesting a RISE grant of $136,756 and will provide a 50 percent local match.  
He introduced Mark Jackson, City Administrator, Story City. 
 
Mr. Jackson introduced Mike Jensen, Mayor, and said Mr. Markley provided a good 
overview.  The only comment he would add is that they are turning companies away 
because they do not have an existing facility available.  They have a private developer 
building a spec building and they want to open up another 26 acres in this industrial 
area.  Currently, the city owns 114 acres along I-35.  Four companies are located there 
that have an evaluation of about $28 million and employ 150 individuals.  The city has 
already invested $5 million in this area.  They see that there is a need for continued 
economic growth in this area.  He expressed appreciation for the Commission’s 
consideration. 
 
Mr. Markley reviewed the recommendation of staff. 
 
Commissioner Reasner moved, Commissioner Rose seconded the Commission, based 
on the capital investment commitment and potential for future job creation, award a 
RISE grant of $136,756 or up to 50 percent of the total RISE-eligible project cost, 
whichever is less, from the city share of the RISE fund.  All voted aye. 
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                               Vote 

    Aye  Nay  Pass 

COMMISSION ACTION:   Blouin      

   Cleaveland      

   Miles      

Moved by  Seconded by  Reasner      

   Rose      

   Wiley      

       
 

Yanney      

Division 
Director 

 Legal  State Director    

 

Division/Bureau/Office 

Planning, Programming and Modal Division 

Office of Program Management Order No. PPM-2013-27 

Submitted by E. Jon Ranney Phone No. 515-239-1500 Meeting Date November 13, 2012 

Title 2013-2017 Iowa Transportation Improvement Program Amendment 
   

DISCUSSION/BACKGROUND: 

 

A proposed amendment to the highway section of the 2013-2017 Iowa Transportation Improvement 

Program (Program) will be presented. The proposed amendment will allow the Iowa Department of 

Transportation (DOT) to advance three interstate stewardship projects to fiscal year (FY) 2013. In 

addition, nine new projects that involve investments in non-interstate pavement modernization and 

safety will be added to the program in FY 2013, with construction on these projects expected to 

begin in 2013.   

 

The Program changes were possible because additional funding was made available after the 

Program was approved in June. The additional funding is available due to favorable construction 

project lettings, Iowa DOT budget savings, and receipt of federal funding that exceeded forecast 

amounts.  

 

A list of project changes recommended for the highway section of the 2013-2017 Iowa Transportation 

Improvement Program is attached. 

 

PROPOSAL/ACTION RECOMMENDATION: 

 

It is recommended the Commission approve changes to the 2013-2017 Iowa Transportation 

Improvement Program as listed.   



 

 

 

PPM-2013-27 
 
 
Jon Ranney, Office of Program Management, said over the past couple months staff 
has been discussing with the Commission a proposed amendment to the highway 
section of the 2013-2017 Highway Transportation Improvement Program.  Last month 
an initial recommendation was presented to the Commission.  The proposed 
amendment will advance three interstate stewardship projects to fiscal year 2013.  In 
addition, nine new projects involving investments in non-interstate pavement 
modernization and safety will be added to the 2013 program.  It is expected these 
projects will be let and constructed in 2013.  He requested Commission approval as 
shown in the attachment. 
 
Commissioner Cleaveland moved, Commissioner Reasner seconded the Commission 
approve changes to the 2013-2017 Iowa Transportation Improvement Program as 
listed. 
 
Commission Chair Miles commended staff on having shovel-ready projects so that 
when we end up with a few extra dollars, we can get those into the pipeline. 
 
All voted aye. 



FY 2013-2017 Iowa Highway Program Amendment 

     Project Estimated Costs X $1000 

County Route Location Type of Work 2013 2014 2015 2016 2017 

Interstate 

Stewardship 

Dallas 80 0.6 mi W of Co Rd F60 to 2 mi W of Polk Co (WB) Pavement Rehab 8050 -8050 

Decatur 35 Just S of IA 2 to Clarke Co (SB) Grade and Pave 25080 -29908 

Pottawattamie 29  Mills Co to IA 92 (SB)  Pavement Rehab  8050  -2902 

Non-Interstate 

Pavement 

Modernization 

Boone 210 Dallas Co to Madrid Pavement Rehab 2500 

Fayette 3 Bremer Co to Oelwein Pavement Rehab 6000 

Lyon 182 US 18 in Inwood to IA 9 Pavement Rehab 4900 

Page 2 Middle Tarkio River to Clarinda 

Pavement 

Rehab/Widen 5000 

Scott 130 Cedar Co to Co Rd Y52 Pavement Rehab 6500 

Story 210 In Maxwell (Sidewalk Ramps) Pavement Rehab 200 

Warren 65 Liberty Center to Co Rd G58 Pavement Widen 2400 

Safety 

Clinton/Jackson 61 Welton to Maquoketa Pavement Widen 1800 

Warren 28 0.5 mi S of IA 5  Guardrail 265 

70745 -10952 -29908 

• Three projects are being advanced from later years of the 2013-2017 Highway Program to 2013. 

• Other projects are pavement rehabilitation/maintenance projects that were planned for outer years of the 2013-2017 Highway 

   Program, but not identified. 

November 13, 2012 



 
1:58 p.m. Public Input – Scenic Byways 
 
  Robert Mortenson, Western Skies Scenic Byway 
  Colennda Mortenson, Western Skies Scenic Byway 
  John Mazzello, Lincoln Highway Heritage Byway 
  Deneb Woods, Delaware Crossing Scenic Byway 
  Jared Nielsen, Driftless Area & River Bluffs Scenic Byway 
  Brenda Balk, Winneshiek County Convention & Visitors Bureau 
  Mallory Marlatt, Grant Wood & Delaware Crossing 
  Rod Marlatt, Fayette County Conservation Director 
  Lilly Jensen, Winneshiek County Conservation Board 
  Katy Anderson, Historic Hills Scenic Byway 
  Detra Dettman, Historic Hills Scenic Byway 
  Peter Hoehnle, Iowa Valley Scenic Byway 
 
Detra Dettman, Director, Pathfinders RC&D, a non-profit organization in Fairfield, said 
she represents some Iowa byways regarding MAP-21 legislation.  The byways support 
Option A for some of the reasons discussed this morning.  In particular, they would be 
able to go after funding for larger projects as their concern is how the trickle down is 
going to affect those available dollars.  Another concern is the multi-RPA region effect.   
 
Ms. Dettman said she has concerns with how the input was acquired.  The byways, in 
general, have not been brought to the table.  Most of the byways are under the 
guidance of non-profit organizations so they are not directly tied to the RPAs and were 
not asked for their input.  Because of that disconnect, they are concerned about the 
dependence on the RPAs and MPOs if looking at option D for future projects.  Most 
byways involve multiple regions.  Her byway in southern Iowa spans four counties 
involving three RPA regions.  The Great River Road spans the eastern side of Iowa and 
involves many RPA regions.  Trying to get all those RPAs on board would be a big task.   
 
Ms. Dettman said because the byways aren’t tied in with the RPAs/MPOs, the 
RPAs/MPOs are not champions of the byways so an educational process has to take 
place.  The RC&Ds, the non-profits, have worked with the local coalition members and 
have worked on the sustainability project for the DOT that resulted in the byway signs.  
The byway coordinators have been working with the local folks but, again, there is a 
disconnect from the RPAs so they will have to look at a big change moving forward 
because, right now, their projects probably are not going to be valued and they will have 
to do a lot of education to be looked at fairly by the RPAs and MPOs.   
 
Ms. Dettman said there was talk this morning about looking at projects that were funded 
through the National Scenic Byway program.  She cautioned the Commission in doing 
that because if going back three, five, or ten years, there were very few active byways.  
Loess Hills and Great River Road received most of the funds.  Through the support of 
the DOT and the sustainability project, the byways are poised to get projects going in all 
parts of the state.  They are in a growth period and want to keep moving forward and 
don’t want unintended consequences jeopardizing what they can do with the byways.  
 
Commission Chair Miles expressed appreciation for the byway’s perspective. 
 
 
Meeting adjourned at 1:55 p.m.  




